April 3, 1997

Ms. Priscilla McMillan 12 Hilliard Street Cambridge, MA 02138

Dear Ms. McMillan:

Thank you for taking the time to meet with me last week at your home regarding your records. We are pleased that you have agreed to donate your files to The President John F. Kennedy Assassination Records Collection and believe that they will be an important addition to the historical record.

I am working on the most effective and efficient manner in which to have the copies of your records made. In addition, I have spoken with one of my staff colleagues regarding preparation of a Deed of Gift, a draft of which I will share with you when it is ready for your review. When I have additional information on both of these matters, I will call you.

For your information, I have enclosed two letter that were sent in support of a one year extension for the Review Board. Because you were gracious enough to offer to submit a letter of support, I thought these letters would be helpful. If you do have time to send a letter, it would be useful if you would address it to Judge Tunheim at the Review Board offices and to my attention. We appreciate your willingness to speak out in favor of an additional year for the Board.

Again, thank you for agreeing to donate your records and for your continuing support of the Board. As always, it was a pleasure to see you last Thursday. I appreciate your courtesy and hospitality every time I visit you at home. I look forward to talking with you soon.

Sincerely,

Thomas E. Samoluk Associate Director

enclosures